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SUMMER PICNIC & PUBLIC SHOW AT QUEENS PARK!

The next function of IBM RING #92 The VANCOUVER MAGIC CIRCLE takes place
on Sunday, September 4th, 2005 at the Band Shell in Queens Park, New
Westminister, BC. It is our annual summer picnic and a magic show for the public.
The Barbecue will be fired up at noon for a picnic lunch. The VMC will be providing
hot dogs, hamburgers, chips, & cold drinks to all VMC members and their families
who phone ahead to register. (We need to know how much of everything to buy)
Call Karen at 604-418-3407 to let her know how many people will be attending with
you. At 2:00pm, a magic show for the public has been planned. Mike "Rufus
Rangler" Norden is scheduled to act as Master of Ceremonies for the afternoon,
officiating over the 4 act show which includes: Trevor Watters, David Watters,
Kelvin Ng, and Jeff Christensen. Afterwards a few brave members will be
attempting to achieve their "magic wand degree" by presenting a fifteen minute
performance for the first time. If you would like more information about the show or
the wand holders degree, contact show coordinator Walter Rutek at 604-591-1930.
Please note: the picnic will take place, rain or shine, however the public magic show
will be forced to cancel if it is raining.

JUNE MEETING SAW A FLURRY OF
FINGER FLICKING!!!

Our June 2005 meeting featured a workshop by competition chairman
Walter Rutek titled: "Here comes the judge”. It was a meaningful review
with skits on how to judge a magic act, and for competitors, what mistakes
to avoid. It was obvious Walter spent a lot of time preparing for the
presentation including writing and printing (at his own expense) an eleven
page booklet about the ins & and outs of judging and competing, that he
handed out to everyone in attendance. A real first class job Walter!

The business meeting, chaired by president Eskilson, saw the election of
Stan Kramien, of Beaverton, Oregon, To the status of life member in Ring
#92 for his many years of kind and generous association with our club.
Also, after operating far too long with the lowest membership fees in the
world, the general membership voted in a modest fee increase that will take ,@
effect in 2006. HALLELUJAH!!! @
During the refreshment break, Juan & Marcia Garcia with the assistance of
young daughter Emily, worked their magic in the kitchen whipping up a
tableful of delectable delights that were enjoyed by all.

Last year's winner Kelvin Ng stands beside

Alym Amlani as he receives the 2005 Ray
Gamble trophy from Karen Eskilson

Continued on page... 2

ALL MEETINGS OF THE VANCOUVER MAGIC CIRCLE ARE HELD AT THE SUNRISE COMMUNITY
HALL LOCATED AT 1950 WINDERMERE STREET, VANCOUVER, B.C. (unless otherwise stated)
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JUNE MEETING SAW FLURRY OF FINGER FLICKING!

Continued from page 1...

The feature entertainment of the evening was The Ray Gamble Trophy
competition: awarded for best single card effect done with a previously
unopened deck of cards. It was
hotly contended by 6 members and £
humorously M.C.ed by last year's =
winner Kelvin Ng. Up first was
Gerry Hennessey with a Lennart
Green style delivery, dealing a royal .
flush in spades. Each card was iy
produced differently from the rest
and | could swear it was shuffled,
very well done; Next up was Neale
Bacon who did a version of the
Gemini Twins that included the
audience participation of Kristen
O'Leary; Alym Amlani a last minute
entry performed the classic effect of
Paul Harris's interlaced vanish
where Aces vanish sandwiched
between all the Kings; Michael
Glenister did a variation of triumph;

Jack Bastow a veteran member didLCRELINE,
a full deck routine with an ending
where all the mates of the deck
matched up apparently at random;
and our final competitor David
Hamil who could have won the best

) 3 >
S m dressed award, if we had one,
Food wranglers Marcia & Emily Garcia wearing a dapper suit that included
a red bow tie. After careful

tabulation of the scores by competition chairman Walter Rutek, The 2005

Gerry Hennessey

Jack Bastow

Ray Gamble trophy winner was Alym Amlani.
Decks of cards that were used during the evenings competitions were raffled ﬂ%p
off after the competition to lucky ticket holders: John Nasar, Byron Chong, <

Errol Lipschitz, Mike Norden, and David Cameron. The 50/50 draw of
$83.50, one of the largest pots this year, was won by John Nasar. A kareoke
machine and two wireless microphones were raffled off in a separate draw,
courtesy of a surprise donation by David Murdoch earlier in the evening.
The kareoke machine was won by Derek Skelton, one microphone was won
by Joe Ward and the other by Walter Ruteck. David '
Murdoch earmarked the $125.00 raised in this raffle to go
to the Vancouver Magic Circle. A very kind and generous
gesture. 44 members and 11 guests enjoyed a magical
evening.

David Hamil

Munro MacKenzie Ring Reporter
with material from David Wilson & Kelvin Ng

Dennis Chan gets Amanda O'Leary
to draw the 50/50 cash prize ticket

Contact us at: Email: vmchews@ibmring92.com Website: www.ring92.com

Phone: 604-961-3366
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FrRoM THE DEskTOP OF THE PRESIDENT...

For anyone who is unaware...IBM Ring #92 the Vancouver Magic Circle has a website...not just any website
mind you... but an award winning website... thanks to our very own, now internationally sought after
Webmaster, Mike Norden.

On July 1st, during the International Brotherhood of Magicians annual convention held in Reno, Nevada this
year, the Vancouver Magic Circle’s website was selected winner of the "Website of Excellence for 2005".
There were several VMC members attending who made enough noise at the announcement to ensure the
rest of the conventioneers knew we had representation there.

"This year we had a clear winner: The Charles Howard Ring, Ring 92 of Vancouver, BC, Canada.
Mike Norden webmaster” - Mike Durant, IBM Website Chairman

As the winner for 2005, Mike Norden has been invited to sit as a judge on next year’s panel to choose the
2006 IBM website winner.

Norden has painstakingly added archival photos, newsletters & so much more to make our website one of
the best out there. | know he has spent countless hours working to get it to the level it is now and many more
to keep it updated for members & visitors alike.

A special thanks to Perry Pasqueletto, Norden’s website helper, whom he says he would have been hard
pressed to get everything done without.

On behalf of the Vancouver Magic Circle’s Executive, Board of Directors, and all members, | would like to
formally thank Mike Norden for all his
time, hard work & dedication to create &
run our ring’s fabulous website. We all
appreciate what you have done for the
club and thank you for your efforts.

If you have not been to the website yet,
what are you waiting for? Check out the
archives, advertise your show, sign the
guest book, check out the photos, see
what's available in the library at...
http://www.ibmring92.com

Karen Eskilson
President of the Vancouver Magic Circle
IBM Ring #92 - The Charles Howard Ring

"Home of the Award Winning Website"

Ring #92 Webmaster Mike Norden with the 2005 IBM website award

ALL MEETINGS OF THE VANCOUVER MAGIC CIRCLE ARE HELD AT THE SUNRISE COMMUNITY
HALL LOCATED AT 1950 WINDERMERE STREET, VANCOUVER, B.C. (unless otherwise stated)
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JAN MCLEOD INDUCTED INT!

The Vancouver Magic Circle became Ring 92 of the
International Brotherhood of Magicians 56 years ago on April
21st 1949. lan McLeod is the first and only member of the
Vancouver Magic Circle to be awarded the IBM Order of
Excalibur Award which is for 50 continuous years of
membership. He is also the first living member to receive this
award in BC. What an achievement!! As a recap, The IBM was
founded in Canada by Len Vintus of Winnipeg in 1922 He was
IBM member #1 and the first President of the IBM. Today there
are over 300 I.B.M. Rings worldwide, boasting some 14,000

B members making it the largest magic organization of its kind in
the world.

On July 28th of this year, current and previous executive
members of the Vancouver Magic Circle, lan’s son Al McLeod
and wife Valerie, daughter Marion and a number of good
friends held a gathering to celebrate this momentous
occasion. Ray Medway open up the festivities with some
background information on both lan and this prestigious award.
o ' Vancouver Magic Circle President Karen Eskilson offered her
lan listens intently as Ray Medway prepares for personal congratulations and thoughts on this special
the presentation of the Order of Excalibur award occasion. She followed by reading out a wonderful and warmly
worded letter on this outstanding achievement sent over by
our IBM Territorial Vice President, Tony Eng. The coveted Certificate, Pin and Ribbon were then graciously
and humorously presented by David Wilson with the OOOOOH, AAAAH, Ouch audience participation
component fully in tact! All attendees lined up to personally congratulate lan one at a time. Long time friend
Munro MacKenzie was feverishly taking notes to capture this occasion. Thanks Munro! Also in attendance
were David Murdoch, Jack Mellor, Eric Lenz, Dennis Chan, David Watters, Trevor Watters, and Joe
Ward.

Several members of the VMC including Shawn
Farquhar and David Wilson drove to the IBM
International convention in Reno this year to
personally pick up the Excalibur Award and
certificate of behalf of lan. Shawn Farquhar
captured on film a large number of IBM Past
Presidents as well as the current President
sending congratulatory speeches to lan
McLeod. These video messages were
recorded onto a DVD. The speeches were
played and presented as a keepsake to lan and
his family as a memento of this very special
achievement. (Thank you Shawn!!!)

o

lan Enjoys the video presentation of well wishers
with family and friends
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ORDER OF

lan is a past president of the Vancouver Magic
Circle (1959) and winner of several prestigious
awards that include:

¢ Ray Gamble Trophy for Best Impromptu
Magic with cards

¢ HB McLean Trophy for Excellence
in Close Up Magic

e David Culos Memorial Trophy
for the Golden Rabbit Award

¢ Magic Wand Holders Degree

lan formally worked in advertising for Woodwards
stores and was quite involved with such projects
as the $1.49 Day promotions etc. As many of you
are aware, he is a great story teller and always
has a clean and funny joke to tell. Story telling
comes naturally for lan, he is a warm caring,
giving individual I am proud to have as a friend.
He still attends many of the events put on by the Vancouver Magic Circle every year. lan is a lifetime member
of the Vancouver Magic Circle and will be turning 90 years old in October of this year. His story telling abilities
also transfer seamlessly to newspaper and radio as lan was interviewed by both. Professional and
comfortable are words that come to mind when you hear lan being asked questions.

Jo-Ann Medway gives a congratulatory kiss to lan McLeod

During interviews with Dan Hilborn of the Burnaby Now Newspaper and the “on air” radio interview with Pryia
with “On the Coast” at CBC Radio ... lan was asked to describe his favourite magic trick. Without hesitation
lan said it was Copentro. They ask him what it is and he replies that the magician shows large glass, a small
glass and a wooden base. The small
glass is placed on the base and the large
glass inverted over the small one. Four
coins are shown resting on a stand. One
by one the coins vanish! And, one by one,
they appear inside the small glass!
Each coinis heard clearly tinkling as it
arrives in the small glass. The effect on
the audience is truly startling! Each
interviewer asks “How is that done?” .
“Why of course by magic” says lan
without hesitation once again. His little
smile and matter of fact tone let them
know that the secrets would not be found
out today!

Once again, Congratulations lan on
achieving this most impressive Order of
Excalibur!!

Posing for the newspaper photographer standing from (L to R): Joe Ward, Al
McLeod, Eric Lenz, Marion McLeod, Shawn Farquhar, David Wilson,
Karen Eskilson, David Murdoch, Dave Watters, Jack Mellor.
Ray Medway Kneeling: Ray Medway & Dennis Chan.
Past President Seated: lan McLeod floating award

Respectfully submitted by







